

memo<u>randum</u>

TO: HONOURABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL

FROM: JOHN MACKENZIE, DEPUTY CITY MANAGER, PLANNING & GR

MANAGEMENT

DATE: JANUARY 13, 2017

SUBJECT: COMMUNICATION - ITEM 11, COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE, JANUARY 17, 2017

STREET NAME APPROVAL

APPROVED DRAFT PLAN OF SUBDIVISION FILE 19T-03V25

LINDVEST ROYBRIDGE

WARD 3 - VICINITY OF PINE VALLEY DRIVE AND TESTON ROAD

Recommendation

The Deputy City Manager, Planning and Growth Management recommends:

1) THAT this communication, BE RECEIVED as additional information.

Purpose

The purpose of this Communication is to inform Council of new information submitted by the applicant with regard to two proposed street names, being "Campacci Crescent" and "Seraville Street" in approved Draft Plan of Subdivision File 19T-03V25 (Lindvest Roybridge).

Background

In the staff report to be considered at the Committee of the Whole meeting regarding the street name approval, the report states that the proposed names were <u>not</u> the result of a charity fundraising auction/event. Recent information provided by the applicant has identified that the proposed street names "Seraville Street" and "Campacci Crescent" were identified from charity fundraising events for the Villa Leorando Gambin Charities and the META foundation held in 2011 and May 2013 respectively. The two events took place prior the inclusion of policies related to street names originating from fundraising events within the City's Street Naming Policy and Procedures that was approved by Vaughan Council on December 10, 2013.

Respectfully submitted,

JOHN MACKE

Deputy City Manager, Planning & Growth Management

Copy to: Daniel Kostopoulos, City Manager Jeffrey A. Abrams, City Clerk

Mauro Peverini, Acting Director of Development Planning